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The Girls Grievance Cell organized a workshop on ‘Know Your Rights’ in collaboration with ITC 
Vivel on 12.09.2019 with the tag line Ab Samjauta Nahi. The aim of this workshop was to 

transform the cooperative consciousness of the youth through an augmented discernment on 

gender-sensitive issues; resulting in gender-responsive dealings at an individual level and also to 

build self-confidence through the knowledge of Rights. In this regard the cell popularized the 

workshop through the newly designed page on Moodle. Also the signage display was also run for 

a period of two days. The students were supposed to register through Google form on Moodle. 

The session was conducted by esteemed Trainer – Miss Anmol Kohli, from ITC, Vivel who 

addressed the student gathering of more than three hundred. She talked about the following focus 

areas through an interactive presentation –  

 

1. Defining the need to know one’s rights and an introduction detailing Fundamental rights and 

the concept of gender equality 

2. Equality – At Work and at Home which details the legal rights and framework for sexual 

harassment, POCSO, Domestic Violence, Divorce, Alimony and Inheritance 

3. Cybersafety which includes cyberstalking, bullying and how the law deals with it.  

4. The module, in addition, was a help to define the Rights one should know regarding the Police 

and the definition of Consent as provided by law. 

 

In summary, the trainers discussed different Constitutional Rights of an individual, some 

landmark judicial decisions, recent amendments, cyber safety, cyber stalking, bullying, sexual 

harassment, POCSO, Domestic Violence, Divorce, Alimony and Inheritance rights for men and 

women etc. 

 

The sessions marked a presence of 319 students out of which there were 67 girls and 252 boys 

from different branches. Among these a total of 72 students were from Electronics and 

Communication branch consisting of 10 girls and 62 boys. From computer Science we had a 

total of 48 participants in which 2 were girl and 46 were boys. Numbers of students from 

Mechanical Engineering were 28 in which one was a girl and 27 were boys whereas from 

Automobile the total number was 18 consisting of 4 girls and 14 boys. In case of Information 

Technology there were 3 girls and 33 boys making a total of 36 participants. There were 4 girls 

and 7 boys making a total of 11participants from Electrical engineering. On the other front only 

1 boy participated from Architecture branch. Civil also participated in less numbers with a total 



of 7 students among which 4 were girls and 3 were boys. 19 students participated from Chemical 

Engineering among which 3 were girls and 16 boys were there. The number of respondents from 

electronics and telecommunication were 34 with 7 girls and 27 boys. MCA showed 45 

participants with 29 girls and 16 boys.  

So it is reflected that it was only MCA in which number of girls participation was more than 

boys participant and highest participation was from Electronics and Communication branch. 

Later feedback of students was also taken. In the end Chairperson thanked the speaker for such a 

valuable information sharing session.  Overall the event was a great success. 
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